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MINUTES 
 

 
Meeting: Devizes Area Board 

Place: Online 

Date:  6 September 2021 

Start Time: 6.30 pm 

Finish Time: 8.35 pm 

 

Please direct any enquiries on these minutes to:  

Tara Shannontara.shannon@wiltshire.gov.uk,(Tel): 01225 718352 or (e-mail) 
tara.shannon@wiltshire.gov.uk 

Papers available on the Council’s website at www.wiltshire.gov.uk 

 
In Attendance: 
 
Wiltshire Councillors 
Cllr Kelvin Nash (Chairman), Cllr Iain Wallis (Vice-Chair), Cllr Simon Jacobs, 
Cllr Dominic Muns, Cllr Tamara Reay and Cllr Philip Whitehead 
 
Wiltshire Council Officers 
Dominic Argar (Assistant Multimedia Officer), Andrew Jack (Community Engagement 
Manager) and Tara Shannon (Senior Democratic Services Officer) 
 
 
 
Partners 
Wiltshire Police 
Wiltshire Fire and Rescue Service 
 
 
Total in attendance: 40 
 

http://www.wiltshire.gov.uk/
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Minute 
No.. 

Summary of Issues Discussed and Decision 

21   Welcome 

 The Chairman welcomed those present to the meeting, ran through the 
procedures for remote meetings and invited Members to introduce themselves. 

22   Apologies for Absence 

 Apologies for absence were received from: 
 

 Cllr Laura Mayes, and the following regular attendees: 

 Ralph Plummer, Headteacher, Lavington School 

 Julian Morgan, Headteacher, Devizes School 

 Georgina Keily-Theobald, Headteacher, Downland School 

 Devizes Indies 

 Cllr Judy Rose, DTC 

23   Minutes 

 The minutes of the last meeting were presented for consideration and it was,  
 
Resolved 
 
To approve as a correct record the minutes of the meeting held on 21 June 
2021.  

24   Declarations of Interest 

 There were no declarations of interest.  

25   Chairman's Announcements 

 The Chairman made the following announcements: 
 

 Ash Dieback 
The Chairman invited Andrew Jack, Community Engagement Manager to 
give details on the first announcement regarding Ash Dieback. A written 
report was included in Agenda Supplement 1, which detailed the problem 
of Ash Dieback, a disease affecting Ash Trees across the UK, which 
could be dangerous as tree limbs could drop unexpectedly. Landowners 
were encouraged to check their Ash Trees. Further details were 
explained in this video.  
 

 National Grid VIP project 
The Chairman referred the meeting to the written report published in 
agenda supplement 2 and highlighted upcoming engagement events on 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?app=desktop&v=fY-vnm7yAfQ&feature=youtu.be
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the project, in particular some taking place in Devizes Market Place on 30 
September and 7 October.  
 

 Procedural Note 
The Chairman announced that all decisions (such as grant awards) taken 
at the meeting would be confirmed by the Leader of Wiltshire Council 
following the meeting. This was to comply with legal requirements as the 
meeting was being held online. 
 

 Devizes Urban Gulls 
The Chairman announced that a meeting of key people was planned to 
work on the issue of Devizes Urban Gulls and an update would come to a 
future area board meeting. 

26   Partner Updates 

 In addition to the written partner updates in the agenda the following verbal 
updates were given: 
 

 Dorset and Wiltshire Fire and Rescue Service 
 
David Geddes, Station Manager, DWFRS referred attendees to the report 
on page 15 of the agenda. He highlighted that Devizes fire station had 
good cover at present. It was an on-call fire station with members of the 
community coming in to provide cover. He stated that the service could 
always do with more on-call fire fighters so people were encouraged to 
sign up and further information could be found online at 
www.dwfire.org.uk/workingfor-us/on-call-firefighters.  
 
There had been a steady rate of calls in the past 2 months with a couple 
of serious incidents. The service was moving back to a more business as 
usual model and were hoping to catch up on safe and well checks. The 
service was still providing support to partner agencies like the ambulance 
service.   
 

 Wiltshire Police 
 
Inspector Allen Lumley gave an update to the meeting, highlighting 
particular areas of the report in the agenda pack. There was one change 
to the Devizes Police Team, with Sgt Gareth Edwards moving to a 
different role and a new team member who would be starting late 
September; Sgt Gareth Cole.  
 
Statistics were shown highlighting that crime rates in Devizes were 
comparable with the Swindon and Wiltshire Force as a whole. Stop and 
Search statistics showed that 70% of stop and searches did not find 
anything.  
 

http://www.dwfire.org.uk/workingfor-us/on-call-firefighters
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Local Priorities were Speed Enforcement; ASB; E-Scooters; Rural Crime 
and the Night Time Economy.  
 
Speeding had increased during lock down due to their being less traffic 
and despite the increase in traffic as restrictions were eased this was still 
an issue. The public were encouraged to report hotspots to 101.  
 
ASB increased when the weather was good. So, the force were keeping 
an eye on that with extra patrols and were trying to engage and prevent. 
  
E-Scooters were growing in popularity but were illegal on public paths 
and roads. In Devizes they were dealing with the issue in a tapered 
approach, educating first time offenders but enforcing with repeat 
offenders.  
 
Rural Crime increased in the summer months and people were 
encouraged to keep an eye out.  
 
Night-Time Economy. As pubs and clubs re-opened and patrols were 
being increased and preventative work was being undertaken.  
 
Cllr Iain Wallis highlighted some issues in his division, Station Road car 
park being a particular issue with “Boy Racers” in the car park and a 
rough sleeper residing there. It was hoped a multi-agency approach could 
be taken to help the rough sleeper and ensure they were safe. There had 
also been some night time economy issues in Sidmouth Street and 
residents were unhappy as they did not feel their complaints had been 
dealt with. Inspector Lumley encouraged these people to keep 
complaining as intelligence would be useful. Simon Fisher, Devizes Town 
Clerk stated that they had replaced some signage due to ASB and 
wondered if there could be feedback on whether measures they had 
taken were working.  
 

 Schools Update 
 
Mark Lascelles, Headteacher, Dauntsey’s gave a brief update stating that 
A Levels and GCSE results had been much smoother this year which 
was positive. The school had reopened the week before the area board, 
over 600 lateral flow tests had been completed and there had been no 
positive test results. Mr Lascelles stated that it was very good to be back 
and busy again. The school was full and in good health.  
 

 Devizes Medical Centre 
 
Dr Richard Sandford-Hill of the Market Lavington Surgery gave an 
update. There was good news as building had started on the new medical 
centre for Devizes. A video was shown to the meeting which could be 
viewed here. It had taken about 8 years and a lot of hard work to get the 

https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fvimeo.com%2F574528413&data=04%7C01%7CTara.Shannon%40wiltshire.gov.uk%7C3b99bd581e8841c3440008d967105ada%7C5546e75e3be14813b0ff26651ea2fe19%7C0%7C0%7C637654142209715840%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=ujZTdJae%2BKwe6NFrdaAtwhovn75WI%2BltCC73N5DSY2k%3D&reserved=0
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project to this point. The overall project cost was about £10.9 million. The 
centre would provide sustainable health care with allied professionals 
working alongside the primary care team. Consultants could bring clinics 
to the centre. Bringing the care back into the community would reduce 
pressure on hospitals. The building would be net-zero carbon in 
operation. There would be cycle parking and charging points for electric 
vehicles. The build was on track and it was hoped that it would be 
operational at the beginning of August 2022.    
   
Thanks was given to Dr Sandford-Hill by Devizes Area Board for his 
perseverance and hard work in bringing this project so far.  
 

 Town and Parish Councils 
 
Simon Fisher of Devizes Town Council (DTC) gave a brief update to the 
meeting. DTC were working on a Neighbourhood Plan and had met with 
Stakeholders and interested parties. DTC were now looking for 
community engagement. On 28 July a consultation event was held and 
the presentation could be found via a link on the DTC homepage. A 
community survey was also underway which could feedback into the 
plan. DTC were looking to purchase some benches for the Market Place 
to replace the ones there as these were rented.  
 

 Devizes Indies 
 
Devizes Indies had sent apologies for the meeting. 
 

 Fulltone Festival 
 
Jemma Brown gave an update on the Fulltone Festival. Ms Brown 
thanked everyone who had supported the event. The event was held 
outside and run in a COVID secure manner. Live music was provided for 
around 1500 people. There had been positive feedback and Ms Brown 
was hoping this could be an annual event and there were talks underway 
about possibly working with DOCA. Although the event was a commercial 
event, they ensured that just enough money was generated to enable 
everyone involved be paid and the event helped to support artists who 
had struggled to work during the lock downs.  
 

 Sustainable Devizes 
 
Graham Martin gave an update stating that the Area Board had been 
invited to come on a cycle ride and some Area Board Members had taken 
part in that which had opened a dialogue about cycling. A food growing 
group had been started. A plastic free group had also been started and it 
was hoped that they could work together with Devizes Indies and their 
sustainable high street initiative on that front. Sustainable Devizes had 
also been invited to take part in a Devizes Town Council sustainability 

https://www.devizes-tc.gov.uk/
https://survey.zohopublic.eu/zs/NPB8GA
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working group. They were participating and looking at the wider plans for 
sustainability and building strong and resilient communities.  
 

 Devizes Opendoors 
 
Noel Woolrych gave an update regarding work on the newly refurbished 
Soutbroom Parish Centre which was underway and progressing well. 
Facilities such as a shower and office had been added. It was hoped that 
works would be complete mid-September and the building could start 
being used by Devizes Opendoors, a charity supporting the homeless, 
from the beginning of October.   
 

 Library Update 
 
Market Lavington Library remained closed due to long term issues with 
damp. A move was being considered to the Old School House, a 
community run facility owned and managed by Market Lavington Parish 
Council. This would provide better access and facilities. A recent 
consultation event had unanimous support in favour of the move from 
attendees. This issue would be discussed again by the parish council on 
7 September.  
 
Cllr Dominic Muns thanked Wiltshire Council officers, the library team, 
Market Lavington Parish Council and volunteers involved. If had been a 
difficult situation and real community spirit was being shown as a result.   

27   Highways Update 

 Diane Ware (Head of Highways Asset Management & Commissioning) 
introduced herself to the meeting and gave a presentation on major planned 
highways maintenance. Ms Ware explained that the report included with the 
agenda was a draft version which was for review and comment. A final version 
would then come back to the board for approval in 2022. Once the plan was 
finalised it could be viewed online at Highways Asset Management - Wiltshire 
Council. 
 
A continuous programme of surveying was underway throughout the whole 
county, utilising land rovers with specialist equipment to take measurements on 
the conditions of the roads. Last year all roads in the county were surveyed. The 
data generated enabled officers to determine if the road had structural faults or 
surface faults.  
 
The officer explained that the funding model for roads had changed. Previously 
funds were allocated to each community area based on the kilometres of road in 
that community area.  This had now changed so that funds were proportioned 
based on how much maintenance was needed in each area, which was fairer 
and ensured that the roads in the poorest condition would be worked on.  
 

https://www.wiltshire.gov.uk/highways-asset-management
https://www.wiltshire.gov.uk/highways-asset-management
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Slides were shown to the meeting detailing the condition of roads by Area 
Board, some community areas were in worse than others and it was hoped that 
this would level out over the next 5 years.  
 
It was explained than unfortunately highways works were not carbon neutral due 
the nature of the products used and where they came from. However, by 
intervening early and keeping roads in good condition for as long as possible, 
usually by treating them in order to preserve the top layer, to ensure they were 
not structurally damaged and required rebuilding, then this would help to reduce 
carbon costs.   
 
The quality of roads in Devizes at present was not ideal, ranked about fourth in 
the county in terms of maintenance needed, however the situation had 
improved. In the previous year there had been some big projects, which had 
taken most of the budget.  
 
The officer explained that all the condition data was used to rank roads and 
gave them a scoring which was used to determine the order they should be 
worked on and the best type of scheme to use on certain roads. For example, 
surface dress it (tar and chips), a new surface course or dig it up and completely 
resurface. The officer would propose a program order to the area highway 
engineer for feedback and the order may change slightly. At this point for 
anything from 2023 – 2027 community input could make a difference to what 
was in the plan, so feedback was welcomed.  
 
The officer had already slightly adjusted the plan based on Councillor’s feedback 
based on what they had heard from residents. The location of the road was also 
relevant, for example, was the road next to a school or hospital, the length of 
diversion routes involved and when works could be undertaken. The team had 
to carefully manage when works were undertaken and at what time of year.  
 
The officer encouraged anyone who felt a road had been missed out of the plan 
to contact her on diane.ware@wiltshire.gov.uk. Although it was highlighted that 
to bring certain works forward, others would need to be pushed back.  
 
In response to a query regarding a large pot hole, the officer stated that those 
sorts of issues should be reported online on the MyWilts app.  
 

28   Community Area Transport Group (CATG) 

 Cllr Dominic Muns as Chair of the CATG gave an update to the meeting and 
went through the 8 high priority schemes, whose funding had previously been 
agreed by the CATG and the Area Board, which were all progressing well with 
the Highways Engineer. However, it was noted that CATG’s were only meant to 
work on 5 high priority schemes at any one time.  
 
Some progress had been made on the following schemes and both would be 

mailto:diane.ware@wiltshire.gov.uk
https://www.wiltshire.gov.uk/mywilts-online-reporting
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progressed further once high priority places came available: 
 

 Pedestrian visibility at Seend High St. It was agreed to develop new 
signage and high friction surface. 

 Sockets/posts for SIDs at Worton. It was agreed to install up to 5 sockets 
for posts at various locations within village that would carry a SID to help 
control vehicle speeds. 

 
The following new projects were highlighted: 
 

 Parking issues at Duck St, West Lavington.  To investigate solutions to 
parking problems and obstruction near care home. 

 Speed limit review, B3098, Erlestoke. Awaiting results of Metrocount 
before taking further a possible move of speed limit signage. 

 
Cllr Muns proposed a motion to note the discussions of the CATG and confirm 
the eight high priority schemes, which was seconded by the Chairman and it 
was, 
 
Resolved: 
 

 To note the discussions from the CATG meeting of 27 July 

 To confirm the eight high priority schemes as agreed by CATG as 
follows: 

o Speed limit review, A342 Lydeway 
o No through road, Rotherstone, Devizes  
o New footway linking Tanis, Conscience Lane, Rowde: A bid 

for Substantive Funding will be made summer ‘21 
o Signage for amenities, A342, Bromham 
o Speed limit review, A342, Bromham 
o New 20mph limits, various roads, Devizes 
o New dropped kerbs throughout Market Lavington 
o New warning signage for pedestrians in road, Bromham 

village 
 
The date of the next CATG meeting was announced as 9 November 2021.  
 
Cllr Muns also gave an update on the Black Dog Crossroads, which was south 
of Devizes on the A360 outside West Lavington. The safety of the crossroads 
had been the subject of much discussion over the years. Updates had been 
made to the junction about 10 or 15 years ago. Wiltshire Council looked at 
statistics and accident reports in order to prioritise dangerous junctions and 
these crossroads had been lower down the list. An accident the previous year 
had pushed the crossroads up the priority list. The Highways Team and the 
contractor Atkins had put together possible solutions in order to address 
concerns. These proposals went to the surrounding parish councils for 
feedback. Based on these comments a single scheme had been picked and this 
was back with the parish councils for comment.  
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29   Climate Strategy and Consultation 

 Cllr Tamara Reay as Devizes Area Board Lead Member for Environment and 
Portfolio Holder for Climate Change gave an update to the meeting on the 
proposed Climate Change Strategy.  
 
Cllr Reay explained that two consultations were underway on the Wiltshire Draft 
Climate Strategy and the Green and Blue Infrastructure Strategy for Wiltshire.  
 
Cllr Reay gave some background to the meeting as to why these strategies had 
been developed. In February 2019 Wiltshire Council acknowledged a climate 
emergency and committed to seek to make the county carbon neutral by 2030 In 
July 2019 the council set a target to become carbon neutral as an organisation 
by 2030. The purpose of strategy was to: 
 

 highlight key areas that we could focus on in next 5 years  

 set out context on policy and emissions data 
 

It was noted that these were high level strategies setting out objectives and 
areas of focus while remaining flexible.   
 
Cllr Reay explained that local authorities could influence 1/3 of emissions in their 
area, so public engagement and buy-in from organisations and businesses 
was critical for tackling the other 2/3.  
 
The Climate Strategy delivery themes were detailed as follows: 
 

 Transport 

 Homes and the Built Environment 

 Natural Environment, Food and Farming 

 Energy 

 Green Economy 

 Waste 

 Carbon Neutral Council 
 
The Blue and Green Infrastructure Strategy themes were highlighted as follows: 
 

 Flooding & Water Management 

 Sustainable Farming & Land Management 

 Nature Recovery & Landscape Management 

 Woodland & Trees 

 Healthy Living 

 Economic Recovery & Valuing Natural Capital 
 
The strategies were out for consultation until 17 October 2021. There were 
many engagement events being held which would give more details, these 
were:  
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Webinars: 

 9 September, 6pm, with Claire Perry O’Neill - Launch Event 

 15 September, 10.30am-11.30am – Webinar 

 30 September, 7pm-8pm -Webinar 
  
Library drop-in sessions:  

 14 September, 10am-midday - Salisbury  

 23 September, 10.00am-midday - Devizes  

 27 September, 10am-midday - Chippenham  

 7 October, 10am-midday – Trowbridge 
 
The public were encouraged to find out more, book onto webinars and to 
complete the surveys by visiting: Climate change - Wiltshire Council. 
 
The Devizes Area Board were keen to build on partnership working on 
sustainability and environmental issues, with Devizes Town Council, Parish 
Councils, Sustainable Devizes and other community groups. It was hoped that 
the Board could develop Community Area plans & priorities, securing funding 
and deliver projects. 
 
Graham Martin, a member of Sustainable Devizes and the Wiltshire Climate 
Alliance stated that whilst he welcomed that fact there was a climate team and a 
new strategy being proposed, there seemed to be a lack of urgency in tackling 
the problems highlighted by the evidence in the strategy. Mr Martin also stated 
that he felt the consultation did not ask the difficult questions, for example, what 
were people willing to give up in order to help tackle climate change. Mr Martin 
welcomed the proposal for partnership working in the Devizes area.  Cllr Reay 
recognised Mr Martin’s comments and explained that the documents were a 
framework and a high-level strategy, setting the direction of travel. More detailed 
plans would be developed once the consultation was over and the strategy 
formalised. Cllr Reay was also keen to develop local initiatives and plans.  
 
Nigel Carter expressed a sense of frustration, wanting more urgent action. A 
critical aspect he highlighted was how any plans would be funded. Cllr Reay 
explained that there were opportunities for funding from the National Lottery and 
hoped that by working together groups in Devizes could develop projects that 
would fit the criteria and gain funding this way. Mr Carter also explained he felt 
that the local authority should lobby on building quality, to ensure high 
environmental standards. Cllr Reay encouraged Mr Carter to submit all these 
points to the survey.  
 
Regarding Electric Vehicle (EV) charging points, Cllr Reay explained that there 
were issues with points not working. The infrastructure was installed 7-8 years 
ago, much of this was now obsolete and not being supported by manufacturers. 
Cllr Reay was urging officers to find alternatives as soon as possible.  
 
Following the discussions, Cllr Reay proposed a motion, seconded by Cllr 

https://www.wiltshire.gov.uk/climate-change
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Simon Jacobs and it was, 
 
Resolved: 
 

 That Devizes Area Board notes the draft Climate Change and Green 
and Blue Infrastructure Strategies and urges residents, 
organisations and businesses across the Devizes Community Area 
to contribute to the Consultations ahead of the closing date of 17 
October 2021.   

 

 That Devizes Area Board notes its commitment to work with 
organisations, residents and businesses across the Devizes 
Community Area to create a sustainable Devizes. 

30   Air Quality and Sustainable Transport 

 Cllr Tamara Reay as lead councillor on the AQST introduced the item. A 
successful meeting of the AQST was held on 6 July and the notes from this 
meeting were included in the agenda.  
 
Cllr Reay thanked the Cycle Friendly Devizes group for the work they had done 
over the last year or so.  
 
A cycling strategy for Devizes was being developed as follows: 
 

 Based on Sustainable Devizes’ survey from summer ’20 

 Focused on getting families back on bike, not “speed” riders 

 Organised a led ride as part of national Big Ride on 30 May 

 Sustainable Devizes has mapped an off-road route parallel to London Rd; 
now with Highways to be assessed for suitability. 

 This route was ridden with DAB members on 18 July 

 Central government wants LAs to have walking and cycling plans which 
was happening in Wiltshire – larger towns first, then Devizes. This opens 
the ability to bid for funding 

 Connecting Devizes to villages via routes to Potterne and to Poulshot.  
Potterne route currently with Rights of Way team to be assessed. 

 
Air Quality updates included: 
 

 Levels in Devizes were below the 40μg/m3 threshold. Much of this was 
due to drop in number of vehicle journeys due to Covid-19 

 Sources of pollution were looked at by vehicle type and measures were 
discussed that could help keep them from Wiltshire’s town centres.  

 Aecom was working on modelling in Wiltshire and had looked at a 
breakdown of traffic data 

 The group discussed EV charging points and funds were available to help 
with “new technology” like this. 

 New Cycle Parking within Devizes: 
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o Devizes TC has working party looking at this along with 
Sustainable Devizes 

o Close to agreeing locations and design of racks and are looking to 
the AQ&ST group for funding. 

 New Car Club for Devizes 
o Currently looking to bring a car club to the town. 
o Members pay an annual fee, then get to rent cars at an hourly or 

daily rate.  Users pay by the hour.  Cars can be booked through an 
app at short notice and unlocked by the same app on their 
smartphone 

o This could be an attractive alternative to owning a 2nd car that is 
rarely used and can lead to a number of cars being taken off the 
road when no longer needed. 

 
Cllr Reay also had an update on the Devizes Gateway Project, the details of 
which had been published in agenda supplement 2. Cllr Reay stated that draft 
strategic outline business case (SOBC) was submitted to the Department for 
Transport (DfT) in May and feedback received in July. They noted that there was 
a strong strategic case to improve connectivity to the town and area, but work 
was required in three key areas, these being: 
 

 Operational feasibility 

 Demand modelling and profiling  

 Capital costs for infrastructure  
 

So, there was more work to do. It was anticipated that a revised strategic outline 
business case would be submitted to the Devizes Gateway Station Steering 
Group for approval prior to submission to the DfT by the end of October 2021.  
 
Cllr Reay proposed in summary to note the minutes of the AQST, to note the 
progress made towards developing a strong SOBC for the Devizes Gateway 
project with the hope that it would be submitted to the DfT by the end of October 
2021 and to note the work lead by Cycle Friendly Devizes. This was seconded 
by Cllr Iain Wallis. It was, 
 
Resolved: 
 

 To note the minutes of the AQST 
 

 To note the progress made towards developing a strong Strategic 
Outline Business Case for the Devizes Gateway project, and that it 
is anticipated that the final document will be submitted to the 
Department for Transport by end of October 2021, following 
approval by the Devizes Gateway Steering Group.   

 

 Devizes Area Board note the work led by Cycle Friendly Devizes 
towards developing a Cycling Strategy for the Devizes Community 
Area and looks forward to recommendations for further 
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developments following review at the Air Quality and Sustainable 
Transport Group. 

31   Open Floor 

 There were no questions from attendees present at the meeting. 
  

32   Community Status Report 

 Andrew Jack, Community Engagement Manager gave an update on the 
Community Status Report and the top five priorities. Priorities and actions had 
been highlighted by the community status report as shown below, along with 
possible project ideas: 
 

Priority Theme Project ideas 

Climate Change / the 
environment 

Green travel 

Create new cycle / 
walking routes 

Devizes Gateway Station 

Improve air quality 

Encourage cycling / active 
travel 

Car ownership – 
community car club 

No Idling zones 

Support Wiltshire's Climate 
strategy 

  

Children & young 
people 

Improve schools’ attainment   

Support apprenticeships   

Access to sport & physical activity 
/ low-income families 

  

Create new LYN   

Childhood obesity 
Healthy Schools 
membership 

Supporting activities for young 
people 

  

Older People 

Reducing isolation and loneliness   

Raising awareness of activities / 
groups in community area 

Engage with local Extra 
Care Homes 

"Be Active" Showcase 
event 

Signposting by Health & 
Wellbeing group 

Improving physical fitness & 
resilience 

  

Support for carers   

Local Economy 

Supporting independent 
businesses 

Emphasis on retail 

Work with Wiltshire's 
Regeneration team & 
Future High Streets Fund 

Supporting increased tourism 
opportunities 

  

Devizes Assize Court Supporting Trust with 
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engagement and funding 
opportunities 

Development of Devizes Wharf 
area 

  

Community Safety 

Tackle higher rates of anti-social 
behaviour 

Rates of ASB higher than 
average in Devizes area 

“Anti-social behaviour & 
crime” ranked 2nd highest 
priority in 2019 survey 

Challenging high speeds on our 
roads 

Work with parishes, 
CATG and Highways to 
review speed limits 

 
It was highlighted that these ideas were a work in progress and would be 
updated regularly and as work was undertaken.  
 
The Chairman proposed that the top 5 priorities were approved, this was 
seconded by Cllr Dominic Muns and it was, 
 
Resolved: 
 
To approve the top 5 priorities as detailed on page 97 of the agenda: 
 

 Climate Change / the environment 

 Children & young people 

 Older People 

 Local Economy 

 Community Safety 

33   Youth Updates 

 Cllr Dominic Muns as lead Devizes Area Board Member for Children and Young 
People presented the youth update. Cllr Muns passed on his congratulations to 
all young people across the county who received the exam results in the last 
month and acknowledged how difficult the last 18 months had been for young 
people. He also passed on thanks to teachers and support staff.  
 
Cllr Muns introduced a youth grant application, £3,850 for Wiltshire YFC towards 
the Devizes Pop UP Café, which he proposed be noted by the Board as it had 
already been awarded under the delegated powers of the Community 
Engagement Manager (CEM). This was seconded by the Chairman and it was, 
 
Resolved:  
 
To note the youth grant which had already been awarded via the delegated 
powers of the Community Engagement Manager to Wiltshire YFC, 
£3,850.00, towards the Devizes Pop Up Youth Café, Summer 2021. 
 
At Cllr Muns invitation Steve Dewar from Wiltshire YFC gave an update to the 
meeting. Mr Dewar suggested that he get some young people who had attended 
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the pop up café to attend the next area board to give an update.  
 
Mt Dewar explained that the Wiltshire YFC was a very small team. The pop up 
youth van had delivered around 70 hours of detached youth work over the 
summer. He had undertaken 370 mentoring sessions over the last academic 
year. The previous year had been challenging practically and financially and 
these challenges would continue. He hoped that his organisation and others 
could work together to improve services for young people. He encouraged all to 
see what could be done to support young people.  
 
Cllr Muns thought that getting some of the young people to update the board 
was a positive idea.  
 
There were no other updates on youth work from those present and Cllr Muns 
announced that he, along with the CEM would be undertaking a review of youth 
services and activities in the area, in order to promote those and identify any 
gaps that could be worked on.  

34   Health and Wellbeing Group 

 At the Chairman’s invitation Cliff Evans, Chair of the Health and Wellbeing 
Group (HWBG) gave an update to the meeting.  
 
The group had run a BeActive week which had included a Tea Dance and a 
HWB day on 4 September. The Tea Dance had been well attended by 22 
people who had a great time in the Bear Hotel Ball room. The main event was 
the HWB day which this year had been called a showcase, as the aim was to 
showcase HWB activities and services that were available to adults in the 
community area. About 30 organisations had attended including Cycle Friendly 
Devizes, Wiltshire Football Association, Wiltshire CIL, Devizes Bell Ringers, Age 
Concern and many more. The event had been a success and all involved had a 
good time. It was hoped that it may be possible to link the event to the carnival 
next year.  

35   Area Board Funding 

 The Chairman introduced the grants as detailed in the agenda. Representatives 
of the organisations applying for grants spoke in support of their applications. It 
was, 
 
Resolved 
 

 To grant St James Church, Southbroom, £553.00 towards the St 
James Centre Evac Chair project. This was less than the £803.00 
applied for as since applying for the grant, they had received a £250 
grant from Devizes Rotary and did not need the full amount.  
 

 To grant Bromham Social Centre Rebuild Committee, £5,000.00 
towards the Bromham Temporary Social Centre Building. 
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36   Urgent items 

 There were no urgent items.  

37   Close 

 The Chairman thanked everyone for attending and announced that the next 
meeting would be held on Monday 6 December 2021 at 6.30pm.  


